MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC.

December 10, 2013

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club was held on December 10, 2013 in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Jeff McDowell, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Kim Schwartzman, Tracy Caskey, Brian Kincaid, Tammy Eckerle, Dana Wilhite, Doug Stark, Jennifer Gibson and John Wilson.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.

Meeting Minutes Approval:

A motion was made by Sherri Jungman to approve the minutes from the September 10, 2013 meeting. Jennifer Gibson seconded the motion. There was no discussion and the minutes were approved.

Director's Report - John Wilson

- All District Band tryouts were held on November 9th and 43 band students tried out. Of those, 37 were chosen to participate. The All District Band Concerts will be held on January 4, 2014 on the UCM Campus in Warrensburg.
- All State Band tryouts were supposed to be held on December 7th but were rescheduled to December 21st due to weather.
- Jazz Band will practice on Tuesdays and Thursdays after school. They will be doing some competitions in the spring.
- The school has purchased a new drum set for the band.
- City Lights was a success. The kids enjoyed going ice skating after they performed. The band received a \$1,000 check from the Salvation Army for participating in City Lights. A portion of this money went back to the school to pay for the hotel rooms for the St. Louis marching band competition.
- The directors will be presenting the next band trip to the School Board in January. They are looking at 2015 for the next trip.

- There will be a band concert featuring the 7th grade band and the 3 high school bands on January 13, 2014 at 7pm in the South High School gym.
- Band camp dates for spring and summer 2014 have been set.

 Information regarding the exact dates will be sent out. There will be 4 days in April for practice and auditions for next fall's marching band.
- Color Guard will be doing Winter Guard.
- There will be a dress and tux fitting on December 16th.
- The marching band season was good. We enjoyed good food and equipment handling went well.
- Jennifer Gibson advised that she had a parent meeting with the parents of the 8th grade band students about what to expect in band next year. She talked to parents about high school band and what the Band Boosters do. The meeting was successful.

Communication's Report - Dillion Jarrett

Nothing to report.
 Vice President Report - Mary Fambrough

Mary is working with Jennifer Smith on the Father-Daughter Dance.
 There was a meeting on December 6th with the band kids to begin planning the dance. About 15 kids attended the meeting.

 Treasurer's Report - Sherri Jungman

- The current balance in the checking account is \$24,091.41.
- The current balance in the savings account is \$16,498.17 (student accounts).
- Sherri advised all outstanding bills have been paid at this time.
- The new sound system has been paid for.

Fundraising Chair Report

• We are still looking at doing the "Ray-Pecopoly", a board game for the Ray-Pec community that is similar to Monopoly. Local business can buy space on the board game as advertising.

Uniform Chair Report - Kim Schwartzman

• Kim needs about 2 parents to help with fittings of the tuxes and

dresses. She will work with the kids attending All District Band first and then get the remainder of the kids fitted.

• Kim has the boxes to get the marching band uniforms packed and ready to send to the cleaners.

Hospitality Chair Report - Kim Roberts

- None Band Dad's Chair Report - Mike McIntosh
- NoneNew Business
- Doug Stark asked what level the Band Boosters would want to participate in doing for the Peculiar Tractor Pull in 2014. He advised the Boosters would definitely have the concessions but there may also be an opportunity to work the admission gate. The Boosters would receive a portion of the proceeds raised from the event.

Mike McIntosh motion to end the meeting and Sherri Jungman seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.

Confidentiality notice:

The information contained in this email message including attachments is confidential and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above and others who have been specifically authorized to receive it. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, unauthorized dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please delete immediately or if any problems occur with transmission, please notify me immediately by telephone.

Thank you.

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC.

September 10, 2013

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club was held on August 13, 2013 in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Andrienne Edmonds, Kim Roberts, Tracy Caskey, Sherri Jungman, Holli Berry, Kim Schwartzman, Tammy Eckerle, Jeff McDowell, Tiffany McDowell, Dana Wilhite, Julie Young, Julie Godsey, June Harryman, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Jennifer Gibson, John Wilson and Dillon Jarrett.

The meeting was called to order at 7:04pm.

Meeting Minutes Approval:

A motion was made by Dillon Jarrett to approve the minutes from the August 13, 2013 meeting. John Wilson seconded the motion. There was no discussion and the minutes were approved.

Director's Report - John Wilson

- The monthly Band Booster Meeting will now be held on the 2nd Tuesday of each month.
- All District Band Tryouts will be Saturday, November 9, 2013.
- We will be receiving a DVD copy of the band's performance at the Royals game. The kids did a very good job and it was a great experience for the band. The students were well behaved.
- From the Friday, September 6th football game, the students liked sitting in the stands. Mr. Wilson is working on getting more seating room for them. The band will be taking a break during 3rd quarter during home games. Issues with water for students during the game is being worked out. The YouTube video of the band's performance at the 1st home football was good. Mr. Jarrett advised that he received comments were made by non-band students that they liked having the band sit in the stands during home football games.

- There is another home football game this Friday, September 13th.
- For the K-State Band Day the parade is at 1pm. Then the students will head to the stadium for practice with over 2,000 other high school band students that will perform together at half time of the K-State football game. The band is planned to be back at the school by approximately 11:30pm.
- The Friday Night Band will be marching in the Raymore Parade on Saturday, September 21st.
- On Wednesday, September 11th, the Color Guard will be doing a fundraiser at Culver's.
- The Competition Band will be performing in Webb City on Saturday, September 28th. The band's first performance will be at 3:15pm. The band will leave Ray-Pec between 10-10:30am.
- T-shirts ordered by parents will be here shortly.
- The Competition Band will do a run through the first two movements of their program after the football game on September 13th.
- Mr. Wilson addressed the topic that he would like to purchase a new sound system for the band program. He is looking at a very nice digital system for approximately \$10,000. He plans to discuss this with the Fundraising Committee.
- There are issues with student tardiness, kids losing music, kids not getting lyres, etc. Mr. Wilson is asking for help from the parents to help their students get to practice/performances on time and be prepared for practice.
- There will be further evaluation on whether or not the band hats will go home with the students or stay at the school.

Communication's Report - Dillion Jarrett

- A payment option has been set up through Pay-Pal for parents to make installment payments for band fees.
- Show shirts for the students should be here in about a week from Palen Music. Mr. Jarrett will send out an order form and a picture of the shirt on the band website for the parents to order show shirts.

Vice President Report - Mary Fambrough

• Mary was not available to be at the meeting but sent a message that

she is working on the Father-Daughter Dance. She also hopes to have a Fundraising Committee Meeting next week.

Treasurer's Report - Sherri Jungman

- The current balance in the checking account is \$8,119.57.
- The current balance in the savings account is \$18,087.42.
- The kids raised \$3,911 from the sale of Royals tickets.
- Band pictures are in and will be handed out.

Fundraising Chair Report

- Adriane Edmonds advised that there have been good trash bags sales by the students. There are 30 more orders that have come in that need to be processed. A total of 1,800 rolls of trash bags were sold with a total of \$5,100 for the students' accounts. An e-mail will be sent out asking for about 4-5 students and a few Band Dads to help with handing out the trash bag orders.
- At the September 6th home football game, 185 Football Programs were sold. The sale of the programs raised \$571.
- A profit of approximately \$2,000 has been raised from the sale of ads for the Football Programs.

Uniform Chair Report - Kim Schwartzman

- Repairs to uniforms are getting taken care of.
- October 28th is the first band concert and Kim is going to start working on getting the students fitted for dresses and tuxes.
- Gloves will be ordered. Finger-less gloves and longer cuffed gloves will be purchased.
- Plume Carriers have been priced and cost approximate \$100 each.
 Each carrier will hold about 100 plumes. Mr. Wilson made the motion to buy to Plume Carriers and Sherri Jungman seconded the motion. Motion approved. Hospitality Chair Report Kim Roberts
- Food for the Royals game went well.
- Food for K-State has been ordered.
- Kim advised two new coolers will need to be purchased after this year.
- Kim recommend that the Band Boosters should send a thank you note

to the Raymore Price Chopper after the season is over thanking them for all of their help and support this year. Mike McIntosh also indicated something similar should be sent to Lowe's for their generosity as well.

Band Dad's Chair Report - Mike McIntosh

• All of the material and equipment to finish the stage has been obtained. A work night to work on the stage will be held on Thursday, September 12th at Mike's house.

New Business

• There was no new business to discuss. The meeting was adjourned at 7:58pm.

Confidentiality notice:

The information contained in this email message including attachments is confidential and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above and others who have been specifically authorized to receive it. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, unauthorized dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please delete immediately or if any problems occur with transmission, please notify me immediately by telephone.

Thank you.

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC.

AUGUST 13, 2013

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club was held on August 13, 2013 in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Andrienne Edmonds, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Brian Kincaid, Bill Harmon, Lisa Hatfield, Kim Roberts, Tracy Caskey, Sherri Jungman, Holli Berry, Mary Fambrough, Kim Schwartzman, Tammy Eckerle, Jennifer Gibson, John Wilson and Dillon Jarrett.

The meeting was called to order at 7:03pm.

Meeting Minutes Approval:

A motion was made by Dillon Jarrett to approve the minutes from the June 11, 2013 meeting. Lisa Hatfield seconded the motion. There was no discussion and the minutes were approved.

Director's Report - John Wilson

- During class period on August 14th, shirt sizes and shoe sizes would be taken for each student during roll call. He reported that the main band shirt would be an all-white dry fit type with the Panther logo on the back and some type of logo for the band on the front.
- Band pictures will be taken on August 22, 2013. Order forms will be passed out early next week.
- An updated practice and performance schedule to the band students.
- Practices are going well. A lot is getting accomplished.
- For the K-State Band Day all students are expected to attend. Please see Mr. Wilson if your student will not be able to attend due to a conflict. The band will leave the school at 8:00am. The parade is at 11:00am, practice is at 2:00pm for the evening performance and the game will start at 6:10pm.
- The Friday night band will be performing the National Anthem at the

- Royals game on Tuesday, September 3rd. Tickets are in the upper deck.
- The band has partnered with Palen Music and will be working with them instead of Meyer Music for the band's music needs.
- Palen Music will be providing a show t-shirt for the Competition Band.
- Linda Pierson is coordinating rides for students who need a ride home after practice.
- All of the teachers' e-mail addresses have changed. o Mr. Wilson -John.Wilson@raypec.org o Miss Gibson -Jennifer.Gibson@raypec.org o Mr. Jarrett -Dillon.Jarrett@raypec.org
- Drum Line performed at the Teacher Convocation on August 13th.
- Mr. Wilson feels the band is going to be good this year. The students have good discipline and focus.

Communication's Report - Dillon Jarrett

- Band fees can now be paid online through Pay-Pal through the band website.
- Palen Music will honor rental agreements currently through Meyer Music. Meyer Music will honor their rental agreements but will not longer picking up and delivering to the school. Palen Music will be picking up and delivering to the school. They have a store located in Liberty, Missouri.
- There will be an order form on the band website for parents to order a band shirt.

Vice President Report - Mary Fambrough

- Working to secure February 15, 2014 for the Father-Daughter Dance.
- Mary will be working with the fundraising committee on fundraising projects for this year.

Treasurer's Report - Sherri Jungman

- Sherri advised she is working to get the books up-to-date. She advised the books would be up-to-date by the next Booster Meeting.
- The current balance in the checking account is \$10,823.08.

- The current balance in the savings account is \$18,207.21 the majority of this balance is for the students' accounts. There is money in checking at this time that needs to be transferred over to savings.
- The funds from the 2013 Father-Daughter Dance have not yet been deposited into the students' accounts.
- Feel free to e-mail Sherri to inquire about your student's account balance printed statements will no longer be distributed. Fundraising Chair Report
- Dan Snell and Jennifer Smith have volunteered to chair the Fundraising Committee. Dan can be reached at pepsnell@gmail.com.
- Adrienne Edmonds advised the trash bag order forms have been given to the students and a copy of the form is also on the band website. She advised she will be at the school during Thursday evening practices if students want to turn their orders and money in early. She also advised she can get lawn bags if anyone wants to order those. She will verify the price for the lawn bags.
- Ad sales for the football programs is now at \$4,000. This covers all of the costs of printing the programs. The sale of the programs at the football games will be pure profit for the Band Boosters. There are still a few openings left in the program for advertising.

Uniform Chair Report - Kim Schwartzman

- Kim advised there are still a few band students that need to be fit for their uniform.
- The bill for the uniform cleaning is in. We received a price cut this year from the cleaners since all uniforms, tuxes and dresses were sent in at the same time.
- There will be 2 new people helping with uniforms.
- Kim is working on getting gloves and shoes ordered.
- Kim has a contract for the uniforms this year that will be signed by the students since the students will be taking their uniforms home this year.

Hospitality Chair Report - Kim Roberts

• Kim advised she needs another water cooler for this year to be sure we have enough drinks.

Band Dad's Chair Report - Mike McIntosh

- In the process of redesigning the stage for this year. The paint was donated. Mike is checking with Lowe's and Home Depot for donations of material/supplies for the stage.
- There are 4 new volunteers to help as Band Dads. Any additional volunteers are appreciated.

New Business

- The 2013-2014 Director's Budget was discussed. The budget presented was \$6,000. A motion was made by Mike McIntosh to approve this budget and was seconded by Lisa Hatfield. The budget was approved.
- The Band Boosters will be using Sign-Up Genius for volunteers to sign-up to help with football program sales, chuck wagon, etc.
- There is a new Ray-Pec Band Facebook page that will provide information about the band. Lisa Hatfield suggested that tips be posted on the Facebook page to help parents know what is going on and what their students need for band events.

The meeting was adjourned at 8pm.

Confidentiality notice:

The information contained in this email message including attachments is confidential and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above and others who have been specifically authorized to receive it. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, unauthorized dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please delete immediately or if any problems occur with transmission, please notify me immediately by telephone.

Thank you.

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC. - JUNE 11, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on June 11, 2013 in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Tonya Bennett, Adrienne Edmonds, John Wilson, Brian Kincaid, Kim Roberts, Jennifer Gibson, Holli Berry, Dillon Jarrett, Patrice Burgess, Julie Godsey and Julie Young.

The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm.

Meeting Minutes approval

Tonya Bennett made a motion to approve the May minutes. John Wilson seconded the motion. No discussion. May minutes were approved.

Director's report – John Wilson

- a.. The band will be performing the National Anthem at the Sept. 3rd Royals game. Tickets will cost us \$5 each. Mr. Wilson is considering turning this into a fundraiser. More details to come.
- b.. Drum Corp International performance is at UCM July 11th at 7pm. Tickets are \$20. Buses will leave from High School for those interesting in going.
- c.. Drum Line is currently practicing this week Monday-Friday from 1pm-6pm.
- d.. Color Guard is practicing on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
- e.. The show title/theme for next fall has been decided: "Dead Men Tell No Tales". Music should arrive this week.
- f.. Mr. Wilson had suggested sending our 3 Drum Corp Majors to camp in Springfield, MO July 9-11th. The cost is \$245 per person for a total

of \$735. A motion to approve the camp and cost was made by Sherri Jungman. Kim Roberts seconded the motion. Approved.

g.. Competition Band tryouts are complete and members announced. There are approximately 120 members in addition to Color Guard members.

h.. Approximately 195 members have enrolled for Friday Night Band.

i.. All District Music has been distributed to students. Auditions will be the 1st week of school.

j.. Beginning Band Camp was successful with >100 participants.

Communication report – Dillon Jarrett

a.. The form is available on the band website for Drum Corp International.

b.. Currently working on next fall's registration form and fees.

Vice-President's report

a.. No report.

Treasurer's report

a.. Checking \$10215.40

b.. Savings \$18163.34

c.. Approximately \$15000 still needs to be transferred from Savings to Checking

Fundraising Chair report

a.. Tractor Pull is this Saturday, June 15th. Set up is at 5:00. Gates open 5:30 – Midnight? Proceeds will go into Band Booster fund.

- b.. We are currently working on selling adds for Football programs. There are only 4 home games this year. Decision made to leave add and program prices the same. Decision made to no longer give free programs to seniors. Agree to decrease order from 500 to 300 due to leftover programs in previous years. Will continue using Alpine Vendors. Changing vendors would be large cost for new company to design template/plates for printing.
- c.. Will start selling trash bags in August. Adrienne Edmonds to lead this fundraiser.
- d.. Color Guard event selling hotdogs at Price Chopper went well. \$700 earned.

Uniform Chair report

- a.. Kim working on uniforms.
- b.. Need to price new labels for all items.
- c.. All uniforms and tuxedos need to go to dry cleaner. Uniforms ready. Need to box up tuxedos.

Hospitality Chair report

a.. No report.

Band Dad's Chair report

a.. No report.

New Business

- a.. Positions for 2013-2014 voted on. Term begins July 1st.
- b.. New positions are as follows: President- Holli Berry, Vice President- Mary Fambrough, Secretary –Sandi McIntosh, Treasurer-Sherri Jungman.

- c.. Thank You Tonya for your service!!
- d.. Next meeting July 9th, 2013 at 7pm in the South High School Band Room.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm.

RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTER CLUB, INC. MEETING MINUTES - APRIL 8, 2013

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Booster Club, Inc. was held on Monday, April 8, 2013 in a South High School Band room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Wendy Erwin, Julie Godsey, Tonya Bennett, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Julie Young, Louis Young, Brian Kincaid and Brian Carlson, John Wilson, Dillon Jarrett.

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m.

Minutes from the previous meeting were not available for approval.

DIRECTOR'S REPORT: Mr. Wilson reported that 35 solos & ensembles are going to State contest. The box truck will be needed to transport equipment. For Band Extravaganza, 15-20 parent helpers will be needed to help with set-up. The district has hired one of the Math teachers (with a minor in Music) to help with drumline instruction. Summer Band is planned for July 29-August 2 and August 5-9. Thanks were expressed to parents and families who attended State large group contest and accolades were given to students for excellent performances.

Discussion was held about the purchase of medals for the students for State and District competitions. Wendy Erwin made the motion to approve spending up to \$1,000.00 for the purchase of State and District medals for the students who participated. The motion was seconded by Louis Young and the motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS REPORT: Band emails, Twitter and the Band calendar are up-to-date and running smoothly.

VICE-PRESIDENT'S REPORT: Booster Club bylaws have been reviewed. Recommend consideration of changing bylaws to allow parents of Color Guard and 1-semester Band students to be Band Boosters and board members. Mr. Wilson made a motion to modify the bylaws to allow people to belong to the Booster Club, even if they do

not have a current child in Ray-Pec Band (such as grandparents, parents of former students, Color Guard parents, etc.). Booster Club board members must have a student in Band or Color Guard. The motion was seconded by Mike McIntosh and the motion passed. It was agreed that the modification would be written up formally by a lawyer. A planning meeting was held to discuss the upcoming Band year. The meeting minutes will be put on the Band website.

TREASURER'S REPORT: The checking account had a balance of \$9,918.39 and savings account had a balance of approximately \$18,000, of which approximately \$15,000 are Booster funds and \$3,000 student account funds.

FUNDRAISING REPORT: Band Extravaganza will be Thursday, May 9. Dinner will be \$12.00. There will be a recommended \$3.00 donation for those who come to the event, but not eat the dinner. Gregory's will cater again this year. Babysitting will be provided for \$2.00 per child, using high school A+ students. There will be vendors and auction baskets (planning on approximately 20 larger baskets), as well as raffle items. There will be another planning meeting TBD, possibly this week. Check into possibility of sending out a School Reach message regarding Band Extravaganza info.

Raymore Price Chopper has offered to let the Boosters again have a hot dog sale on either the first, second or third weekend in May. Color Guard chose to staff this event on May 18, with Band parent assistance, if needed.

Tractor pull in Peculiar will be June 15. There was interest in staffing the concession stand again for a Booster Club fundraiser.

United Way donations through employer options can now be made to the Ray-Pec Band Booster Club.

UNIFORM REPORT: Marching uniforms are being disassembled for dry cleaning. Students are still frequently losing/misplacing uniform pieces (bow ties, cummerbunds, gauntlets in particular) and asking for replacements. The recommendation was made to go forward with a

uniform contract next school year and charge students for lost and damaged uniform pieces.

BAND DADS: Thanks to Brian Kincaid for pulling the trailer to State large group contest. There is a need for more helpers for next year. Mike recommended working on ways to get the word out to more parents/incoming parents to help with all areas of the Band program, what help is needed, etc.

A motion was made by Mike McIntosh to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Tonya Bennett. The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Submitted by Wendy Erwin

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC.

February 11, 2013

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on February 11,2013 the meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m. in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Tonya Bennett, Julie Young, Louie Young, Julie Godsey, John Wilson, Mike McIntosh, Wendy Erwin, and Brian Kincaid.

Mike McIntosh a motion to approve the January minutes. Louis Young seconded the motion. No discussion. January minutes were approved.

Director's Report

Mr. Wilson received very positive comments about the Tan-Tar-A competition. Solos and ensembles have started. March 18th is a pre solo contest March 22 is a solo ensemble competition. April 4th is a competition at Paseo Academy. Next year we will have a Friday night band and a competition band.

Mr. Jarrett made a motion to review the by-laws. Julie Young seconded the motion. All agreed.

Vice-President's Report

Wanted to get the plan together for band next year and apply for some grants for the band program. Proposed a meeting the band executive board and directors for planning of the upcoming year. Louis Young made a motion for a motion to skip the regular March meeting and have a strategy meeting instead. Mike McIntosh seconded the motion. All agreed.

Treasurer's Report

No statement available as the bank is in the middle of a transition with

the computer system.

Fundraising

Tonya Bennett was asked if the band would participate in the Peculiar tractor pull again the date is June 15th. Julie Young made a motion to participate Mr. Jarrett seconded the motion. All agreed.

We are looking at MMEA patches. Mr. Wilson made a motion to spend up to 300 dollars to buy the patches for the students who participate in MMEA.

Father daughter dance is Saturday February 16th.

Uniform Report

They are working on getting the uniforms taken apart to have them dry cleaned. They need more dresses for the girls next year.

Band Dads Report

They are looking at getting a decal for the trailer.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was make by Mike McIntosh and seconded by Mr. Jarrett. The meeting was adjourned at 8:18 p.m.

Submitted by Amber Anderson Band Booster Secretary.

Notes from Ray Pec Band Boosters meeting 3/19/2013

Everyone was welcomed and a quick review of the agenda was gone over. The purpose of this meeting to define ways to help Mr. Wilson and his staff get the band to the next level. To do this we have to determine what we already have and what we need. From there will be a brainstorming session on fundraising.

Toolbox – During this session we will determine what we have already.

- · Good support (Assistants)
- · Good Helpers (Parents)
- · Talented Kids
- · Lots of Kids
- · Instruments
- · Uniforms
- · Mr. Wilson and Staff
- · Trailer to haul equipment
- · Great Chuck wagon
- · Fundraisers
- · People to run fundraisers
- · Budget from school
- · Shed for Storage

Wish list – During this session we will list the items that we wished we had. From this list each member will vote on the five items that they believe we need the most. These were then calculated and ranked. A

dollar value was then estimated.

- · 4 Teachers for Marching Band (Voted #1) (\$ Covered by school)
- · Guard Instructor (Voted #3)
- · Winter Guard
- · Additional help at Band Camp x 2 (\$5,000)
- · Accompanists (2) (Voted #7) Tie (\$2,000)
- · New Drum line equipment
- · Sound System (\$2,500)
- Polo shirts (Voted #4) with Jackets ($$20 \times 200$) = \$4,000)
- · Jackets (Voted #4) with Polo shirts ($$50 \times 200$) = \$10,000)
- · Hawaii (Move it up a year) \$2,200 per student
- · Trailer or something else to haul equipment and uniforms (Voted #7) Tie (\$10,000)
- · Bigger Podium (\$1,500)
- · Money to do what we need
- · Props (\$2,000)
- · Color Guard uniforms and equipment provided by band (\$4,000)
- · Boosters to become advocate (Voted #2)
- · Completive (Make it to the finals at every competition)
- · More Dedicated Kids

- · Better Fundraisers (Voted #6)
- · Recruiting (Voted #5)
- · Communication (Internal and External)
- · Light in the Shed (\$200)
- · Concert Band Dresses (\$5,000)
- · Teacher Aid for Band (Looking for volunteer)

Fundraisers – What fundraisers do we have? It was then estimated on the funds that it brings in.

- · Band Fees Goes to paying fees
- · Father/Daughter Dance Goes to the students that participate.
- · Truck Pull \$3,500
- · Trash bags Goes to the students that participate
- · Football Programs \$3,000
- · Band Extravaganza \$4,000 (May 9th)
- · Starlight Goes to students
- · Culvers Goes to students
- · Bake Sales ?
- · Bingo \$500
- · Coupon Books Goes to students that participate
- · Hot Dog Stand ?

- · Sonic Goes to students that participate
- · Carwash?

New possible Fundraisers and the targeted amount they could bring in.

- · Grants \$10,000
- · Better Larger Events \$10,000
- · United Way \$2,500
- · Company Matching \$2,500
- · Private Donations/Sponsors \$5,000
- · Lottery \$10,000

Conclusion

It was a very good meeting and we have identified the areas that we need to focus on for the upcoming year. The next regular scheduled band booster meeting will be April 8th.

RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTER CLUB, INC.

MEETING MINUTES: JANUARY 14, 2013

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Booster Club, Inc. was held on Monday, January 14, 2013 in a South High School Art room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Wendy Erwin, Kim Roberts, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Julie Young, Louis Young, Brian Kincaid, Earl Corkill, Anthony Paszkiewicz, Lisa Hatfield, Missy Wilson and Donna Trusk.

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m.

Mike McIntosh made a motion to approve the December 2012 meeting minutes. Earl Corkill seconded the motion. Minutes were approved.

Mr. Wilson made a motion to nominate Louis Young to fill the vacancy for Vice-President. Motion was seconded by Mike McIntosh and the motion carried.

DIRECTOR'S REPORT: There will Symphonic Band rehearsals on Monday evening in preparation for the MMEA performance this week, as well as a practice concert at South Haven Baptist Church, in Belton, on Tuesday evening. Students will leave from school Wednesday morning, stop at Smith-Cotton High School and perform. Smith-Cotton Boosters are providing lunch, then the band will continue on to Tan-Tar-A. Students will stay at The Resort at Port Arrowhead Wednesday night, with a rehearsal Wednesday night and performance at the MMEA conference on Thursday morning. Lunch will be provided at Bandana's BBQ on the way back to Ray-Pec. Students will pay \$25 a piece for lodging, etc. Motion was made by Missy Wilson, seconded by Kim Roberts, to spend up to \$200.00 for breakfast for the students on Thursday morning. Motion was approved.

Laura Crotty has set up a website with pictures from the San Diego/Holiday Bowl trip. Email Laura at crotty_laura@yahoo.com for

website info. or to add and look at the photos.

COMMUNICATION REPORT: No report. Mr. Jarrett was not present.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Treasurer was not present, so President presented information. Checking account balance: \$5,875.30; Savings account balance: \$16,520.93. Some money still needs to be transferred from savings to checking in order to pay for truck and some trip expenses, etc.

Booster Club account balance is quite low. Looking toward next year, the club needs to look at more options for raising funds. Suggestions have included adding an option for employees to donate to the Booster Club through their employer's United Way contribution.

FUNDRAISING REPORT: Father-Daughter Dance will be Feb. 16, 2013. Parent helpers are needed, especially for parking and day-of-event decorating, overseeing students, etc. We also need approximately 1,500 cookies donated, in order to allow more of the profit to be passed on to the students working on the event. UNIFORM REPORT: Symphonic dresses and tuxes have been fitted and altered, and thanks to those who helped with all of that work. We are running short on bow ties and cummerbunds and need to order some more to have in time for winter performances, MMEA and upcoming contests. Mike McIntosh made a motion to spend up to \$200.00 for the purchase of more bow ties and cummerbunds. The motion was seconded by Lisa Hatfield and approved. Marching uniforms will be sent to the dry cleaners in the coming months.

HOSPITALITY REPORT: Nothing to report at present.

BAND DADS REPORT: Mike McIntosh expressed thanks all who helped before, during and after the Holiday Bowl trip, and said that it went very well. Suggested checking into getting a Ray-Pec Band decal for the back of the trailer, since it is blank, for more exposure for the band while it is on the road.

NEW BUSINESS: Suggestion was made to consider getting a pin,

medal, patch or something of that nature for the students who have gone to the MMEA conference, especially the ones who have gone 2 years in a row, since it is such a notable accomplishment.

Band parents, etc. are encouraged to send pictures and info to Michelle Donahoe to better communicate and publicize Band events and accomplishments, such as the Holiday Bowl trip, MMEA performance, students that made State and All-District bands, and other such news and accomplishments.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Missy Wilson. The motion was seconded by Mike McIntosh and the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Wendy Erwin

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF

RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC.

DECEMBER 10, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on December 10, 2012 in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Tonya Bennett, Adrienne Edmonds, Lisa Hatfield, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Missy Wilson, John Wilson, Earl Corkill, Brian Kincaid, Kim Roberts, Linda Pearson, Keith Pearson, Julie Godsey, Wendy Erwin, Kim Schwartzman, Teresa Kearney, Jennifer Gibson, and Dillon Jarrett.

The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.

Meeting Minutes approval

Dillon Jarrett made a motion to approve the November minutes. Mike McIntosh seconded the motion. No discussion. November minutes were approved.

Director's report

- · All State Audition's were December 1st. Congrats to Tyler Byrnes, Kit Leonard, Logan Jungman, and Jack Renfro for call backs and/or seats in upcoming All State Band. All State Band participants will travel to Tan-Tar-A Jan. 23rd -Jan. 26th to rehearse and perform on Saturday.
- · All District participants will leave after school on Jan. 4th and travel to UCM. Performance will be Jan. 5th at 6:00pm.
- · Upcoming concert is December 20th for Ray-Pec High School at 7:00pm. The concert will include the 7-8th grade band, high school marching band parade music, concert band, and symphonic band.
- · High school jazz band has started and all openings have been filled.

· Consideration is being made to change the High School Band format beginning next fall. Idea is to have a competition band that would require auditions and also a Friday night football band that will be composed of all band members including competition members. Final decision on new format is pending. Current issues being considered relate to director pay, practice times, and lettering.

Communication report

- · No High School Band communication report.
- · Middle school has also started a 7-8th grade jazz band.
- · Bridle Ridge Intermediate band concert was last Thursday, December 6th.
- · Eagle Glen Intermediate band concert is next Thursday, December 13th at 7:00pm.

Vice-President's report

· Kim Schwartzman officially resigned as vice-president effective today.

Treasurer's report

- · Checking \$105,259.09 (+20,000 from savings, -80,000 to bowl) = \$45,259.09
- \cdot Savings \$45,275.08 (-20,000 to checking) = \$25,275.08
- · Expected saving total after paying for bowl will be less than \$5000
- · Last payment due to bowl approx. \$45,000. Will have enough to cover at this time.
- · Still to pay: Rider truck +gas approx. \$3000 (0.11/mile rate for truck)
- · Benevolent fund will be low. Boosters are currently helping approx.

15 students with partial trip payment at this time.

Fundraising Chair report

- · Funds received: \$500 from Bingo and approx. \$500 from Bake Sales
- · Opportunities still to come: Father/Daughter dance and Band Extravaganza
- · Suggestions: More Bingo nights and High School trivia night

Uniform Chair report

- · Wendy has started fittings for symphonic and concert tux's. Email has gone out to students/parents. Students may come to band room any night this week.
- · We have labels for shoes and instruments.
- · Shoe bags have been found and a few donated. May have enough but at most will still need 2-4 more.
- · Uniform for Dec. 20th concert likely marching uniforms but still pending. Mr. Wilson to make final decision and let uniform moms know.

Hospitality Chair report

· No report.

Band Dad's Chair report

- · Have tags to label instruments. Wendy to make extra label set for tags.
- · Goal to load instruments on truck Monday, Dec. 24th at 6:00am. Will need volunteers.

New Business

· Holiday Bowl meeting for parents/students Wednesday, Dec. 12th or Thursday, Dec. 13th in North High School cafeteria.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Missy Wilson. Mike McIntosh seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:58pm.

Submitted by Adrienne Edmonds

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF

RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTERS CLUB, INC.

November 19, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on November 19, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Sherri Jungman, Tonya Bennett, Julie Young, Louie Young, Julie Godsey, Patrice Burgess, Adrienne Edmonds, Kim Schwartzman, John Wilson, Teresa Kearney, Mike McIntosh, Tammy Eckerle, Wendy Erwin, and Brian Kincaid.

Patrice Burgess made a motion to approve the October minutes. Mike McIntosh seconded the motion. No discussion. October Minutes were approved.

Director's Report

City lights went well as did Senior night. Jazz band will start after Christmas break. December 1st is All State band. There will be extra practices on Tuesdays or Thursdays to prepare for the Holiday Bowl. December 20th is the band concert in the gymnasium.

Vice-President's Report

Kim Schwartzman has started to prepare for the Father Daughter dance on February 16, 2013. She has secured the photographer and D.J.

Treasurer's Report

There is \$57,382.71 in the checking account and \$41,248.18 in the savings account. Most is for the Holiday Bowl. Hotel Lists are finished. There will be a meeting the 1st or 2nd week of December about the trip.

Fundraising

We made \$250 at the November bake sale. The next one is December 1st. The students sold 165 dinners for Perazelli's. November 29 is the color guard fundraiser at Culver's.

Uniform Report

We got the uniforms. Everyone now has a uniform and garment bag. We need shoe boxes for the trip.

Band Dads Report

Thank you to everyone who has helped.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was make by Mike McIntosh and seconded by Wendy Erwin. The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 p.m.

Submitted by Amber Anderson Band Booster Secretary.

MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING OF

RAYMORE-PECULIAR BAND BOOSTER CLUB, INC.

October 8, 2012

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Booster Club, Inc. was held on October 8, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the South High School band room. Those in attendance were: Penny Wilson, John Wilson, Dillon Jarrett, John Dickerson, Sherri Jungman, Tonya Bennett, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Kim Lee, Adrienne Edmonds, Julie Young, Louie Young, Dan Braga, Kim Roberts, Brian Kincaid, John Berry, John Nelson, Julie Nelson, Jackie Coop, Wendy Erwin, Steve Taylor, Anthony Paszkiewicz, Julie Godsey, Becky Yates, Brian Carlson, Patrice Burgess, Kim Schwartzman and Amy Pope.

Mike McIntosh made a motion to approve the September meeting minutes. Dan Braga seconded the motion. No discussion. The September minutes were approved.

Director's Report: Lee's Summit Competition is October 13. Mo West is October 16. PSAT testing is Wednesday, October 17 so parents can pick up their kids after the performance at Mo West if they would like them home earlier. Director has tickets to sell for the UCM Competition. Ray Pac Band will get a portion of the sales for preselling tickets. Cost is \$13 per ticket.

All-District auditions are coming up. On October 22 & 23 Symphonic Band will hold auditions using the same music as All-District.

City Lights ceremony is Friday, Nov. 16, 2012, at Barney Allis Plaza. This is the 10th anniversary for the event. The band will leave after school and the hotel will provide dinner for the students. Music is in for the Holiday Bowl. The band will also start working on music for City Lights and MMEA at Tan-Tar-A.

Communications Report: All-District Band sound samples are on the website. Corrected links for the Avon fundraiser are also updated on

the website.

It has been promised there will be no more early morning or late night texts if you signed up on Twitter. If you would like to discontinue your tweets, text STOP to 40404.

Vice-President's Report: Senior Night is October 19, 2012. There are 40 seniors. Medals are \$8.75. Flowers will cost \$1.50 for roses or \$1.00 for carnations. Sandi McIntosh made a motion to approve up to \$400.00 for the purchase of medals and carnations for Senior Night. Amy Pope seconded the motion and it carried. There will be a rehearsal for parents and students on Thursday, October 18, at the end of band practice.

Treasurer's Report: There is \$36,510 in the savings account (includes student accounts) and \$61,871.57 in the checking account (includes trip payments). Final payments for the Holiday Bowl trip are due November 1, 2012. Rooms are additional if you are not in a quad room. Make sure to add the appropriate amount for the number of people in your room. Approximately 210 total going.

Fundraising Report: Fundraisers for Tupperware (40% earnings for students) and Avon products (45% earnings for students) have started this week. Forms can be printed from the Band website.

There will be a spaghetti dinner fundraiser at Perazelli's, in Raymore, on October 28, 2012, from 5:30-8:00 p.m. Dinner tickets will be \$10.00, with \$4.00 going into student accounts. Pre-sale tickets, walkins and take-out will all be accepted. The event will be advertised in the Journal, RP Update and on the Community Bank of Raymore and Country Club Bank marquees.

There is an opportunity for a bingo fundraiser at the Elks Lodge, in Harrisonville on Wednesday, October 24. If the Boosters can get 20-25 people to attend and play bingo (at \$19.00 per person), the Booster Club will receive \$500.00. A motion was made by Missy Wilson and seconded by Jackie Coop to pursue this fundraiser via email, to determine if there is enough interest in this event.

The Boosters will have a bake sale booth at community fairs on November 17 and December 1. Boosters will seek donations of baked goods for both events, so profits from sales will go to the Booster Club.

Uniforms Report: New uniforms are scheduled to be here by early November. Tuxedos and dresses will be sent out for dry cleaning in the coming weeks. Recommendation was made to start charging students for losing pieces of their uniform (mainly gauntlets), because so many students have lost/misplaced them this season, and we have very few replacements. The DeMoulin uniform representative quoted a replacement cost of \$35.00/pair for gauntlets.

Hospitality Report: New coolers have been purchased. Food for the students at competitions has been going well. Mr. Wilson said there have been issues with the students leaving wrappers, trash, etc. on the busses and under the bleachers at football games.

Band Dads Report: New tires have been installed on the trailer, thanks to Harmon Tire. Thanks go to Lowe's and Home Depot for donating materials and supplies needed to build the stage for the field show. Thanks also to the dads who helped with the building, painting, hauling, etc. of the stage. Dads/helpers are needed for the Tournament of Champions competition, on Tuesday.

Other Business: Sherri Jungman thanked State Farm Insurance (her employer), Country Club Bank (Teresa Kearney's employer), Beacon One (Sandi McIntosh's employer) for making financial contributions to the Raymore Peculiar Band Boosters. If anyone would like a letter to submit to their employer for a possible contribution, please contact Sherri Jungman.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mike McIntosh and seconded by Steve Taylor. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Submitted by: Wendy Erwin

September 10, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on September 10, 2012 in the auditorium of the high school south building. It was a mass meeting attendance.

Mike McIntosh moved to approve the August meeting minutes. Kim Schwartzman seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Director's Report

We have a home football game Friday night the following weekend is homecoming.

Saturday we are participating in the Raymore parade.

Mr. Wilson is working on building a stage.

Communication Report

You can now follow RayPec marching band on twitter.

There is a store link on the band website.

Vice-President Report

Currently working on medals and flowers.

Treasurer Report

The savings account balance is \$41,842.93. The checking account balance is \$45,739.37.

Fundraising Report

The band sold 2000 trash bags.

Missy Wilson is selling car magnets.

Hospitality Report

Needs approval for a table for \$42 and still need 4 5 gallon drink containers.

Mr. Wilson moved to approve \$200 for the table and drink containers Mike McIntosh seconded. All approved.

Band Dads

They need \$224 for new tires. Kim Schwartzman made a motion and Don Berry seconded. After motion, Mr. Harmon of Harmon Tires agreed to match tire price and mount and balance for our price. All agreed.

Band dad's want to build a shelf in the trailer it will cost \$200.

Brian Kincaid made a motion and Dan Bragg seconded. All agreed.

Uniforms

Waiting on new uniforms to arrive.

New Business Nothing new.

Holiday Bowl meeting followed.

Submitted by Amber Anderson, Band Booster Secretary

August 13, 2012

The regular meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on August 13, 2012 in the band room of the high school south building. Present in person at the meeting Kim Roberts, Teresa Kearney, June Harryman, Tome Hecker, Holli Berry, John & Julie Nelson, Wendy Erwin, Tonya Bennett, Gregory Levy, Suzanne May, Lois Pickens, Michelle VanHorn, Bud and Rose Owens, Lisa McCord, Monty Bredenhand, Kim and Mike Schwartzman, Julie Young, Adrienne Edmonds, Mike and Sandi McIntosh, Julie Adolphson, Brian Kincaid, Jim Becker, Missy Wilson and Laura Crotty.

Kim Schwartzman moved to approve the August meeting minutes. Sandi McIntosh seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Director's Report The breakdown for how much money he needs for band. 1,000 for drum line 1,500 for band 1,500 for instrument repair 2,000 for clinics and judges

6,000 total which is a 20% decrease.

Kim Roberts made a motion to approve the budget. June made a second motion. All agreed.

Holiday Bowl is \$1100 for trip or \$800 to get there on your own.

3 payments left. Sept 1, October 1, and November 1.

Communication Report: Everyone needs to register his or her kid online.

Vice-President Report: Currently working on uniforms and programs.

Treasurer's Report: The savings account balance is \$26,785.90. The checking account balance is \$39,940.40. Around \$30,000 of that is

money toward the Holiday Bowl.

Fundraising: Wendy made a motion to raise the program cost \$1 so it will be \$3 instead of \$2. Suzanne made a second. All agreed.

Culver's night August 15. Trash bag sales still going on.

Hospitality Report: They need 1 more table. The cost is \$42 at Wal-Mart. They also need 4 more 5 gallon drink containers.

Band Dads: They need to replace tires on trailer. We had a bid of \$332 dollars for 4 tires and \$373 to have them mounted. The bad dads need more volunteer's.

Uniform Report: In the process of completing uniform fittings. Still trying to get uniforms ordered. Waiting on 20 uniforms. They need to get garment bags and senior cords.

Kim Schwartzman made a motion to approve \$275 for garment bags and senior cords. Kim Roberts made a second. All agreed.

New Business: Nothing new.

Mike Schwartzman made a motion to adjourn. Steve Taylor made a second motion. All agreed. Meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by Amber Anderson, Band Booster Secretary

June 11, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters, Club, Inc. was held on June 11, 2012 in the band room of the high school south building. Present in person at the meeting were: Adrienne Edmonds, Joy Stark, Kim Roberts, Mike McIntosh, Sandi McIntosh, Penny Wilson, Missy Wilson, Pam Hecker, Jen Gibson, Dillon Jarrett, Sherri Jungman, Julie Young, Tammy Eckert, Sharla Bates, Wendy Erwin, Kim Schwartzman, Mike Schwartzman, Brian Kincaid, Holli Berry, Verdis Green, Tonya Bennett, and Amber Anderson.

Wendy Erwin made a motion to approve the minutes. Missy Wilson made a second motion. The minutes were approved.

Director's Report: The following 2 Thursday's there is marching band practice. Tuesday 6/12 there is a group trumpet and clarinet lessons.

Communication Report: Updated band website - the prices have gone down. New domain name is in effect. Both domain names will still work.

Vice-President Report and Fundraising: Missy Wilson would like to thank the band dads and kids for working the car wash at Culver's. Culver's seemed very pleased. 68 kids participated in the car wash.

We may be able to participate in the All-Star games in the retail tents July 7 - 10. \$50 per person or 5% of sales.

Doughnut pickup Sat. 6/16 we have 4 stands that will be set up. The doughnuts will be ready at 7 a.m. at Community Bank of Raymore.

Macy's asked us to participate in shopping for a cause Aug 25. There was no interest in participating.

Tonya Bennett still needs volunteers for June 16 the tractor pull. From

5-12 we are selling beer and concessions. We are splitting the profits with the organizers of the event. She needs 20 volunteers, kids and adults.

Upcoming fundraisers

June 16th – 7 a.m. doughnuts June 16th – 11 a.m. color guard car was at Sonic in Peculiar June 16th – 5 p.m. – 12 a.m. tractor pull July 7 – 10 All Star games July 14th – color guard car hop at Sonic in Raymore Aug 15th – Culver's night Aug – Sept trash bag sales

Treasurer's Report: The savings account balance is \$31,506.49. The checking account balance is \$36,729.15.

Hospitality Report: Needs to know how many tables we have. Need to approve the purchase of 4 more thermoses.

Band Dads: Need more band dads, as there will be more equipment to move. Let Mike or Brian know.

Uniforms: Uniforms are back from the dry cleaners and ready to be fitted. Still waiting on School Board to approve purchasing more uniforms. Mr. Wilson is looking at different options. May have pit wear different uniforms.

New Business: Ms. Gibson requested more dot books. Motion needed to buy doughnuts for the fundraiser for \$375. Mike McIntosh made a motion to approve. Kim Roberts made a second. Motion was approved.

Sherri Jungman made a motion to adjourn. Mike McIntosh made a second motion. Meeting was adjourned at 8:06 p.m.

April 9, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Booster Club, Inc. was held on April 9, 2012 in the band room of the south building of Ray-Pec High School. The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. Present in person at the meeting were: Sherri Jungman, Dillon Jarrett, David Kent, Sandy Worden, Alan Worden, Carla Daniel, Pam Hecker, Linda Pierson, Tonya Bennett, Kim Schwartzman, Mike Schwartzman, Wendy Erwin, Jennifer Scrivener, Jackie Coop, Missy Wilson, Mike McIntosh, Dan Braga and John Wilson.

Director's Report: Band Extravaganza will be May 10. Symphonic Band, 6th & 7th grade bands will perform at 7:00 p.m., with the intermission at 7:45, followed by 8th grade band, Concert Band and Symphonic Band performances. Locks are being placed on the uniform closets in the band hall. Mr. Wilson is still waiting for approval from the School Board for funding for extra marching uniforms and instruments, etc..

Communications Report: Mr. Jarrett reported that the band website is working fine and being updated as needed. He will do some price checking before we renew the website this summer.

Vice-President's Report/Fundraising Report: A trip fundraiser opportunity was presented to operate an Aramark concession stand at Starlight Theater this summer. Approximately 17 concert events have been offered, with possible opportunities for other plays, etc. Workers must be age 18 or older and approximately 11 adults will be needed to staff each event. Training will be provided and workers paid \$50.00 per night/event or 7% of concession stand profits, whichever is greater. A beer cart operator may also be needed and will earn \$60.00. A \$500.00 deposit is required (\$250.00 x each of the first 2 events). Members present voted to place funds earned into the accounts of students whose parents work the events.

The next Culver's night will be May 2. Looking for ideas to increase the money raised. Also working on having some car washes in June and July at Culver's.

Treasurer's Report: The checking account balance is \$12,811.31. The savings account balance is \$23,293.43. Money transfers have been done for all fundraisers except Culver's. Culver's nights have raised \$2,122.46 so far (\$743.74 for the April event).

Hospitality Report: The committee is seeking donations for cookies for Band Extravaganza. Pizza was purchased for dinner for students that went to District.

Band Dads Report: Alan thanked Brian Kincaid and Mike McIntosh for loading and driving equipment for District solos & ensembles. The Boosters would also like to thank Alan and Sandy Worden for loading and driving equipment to State.

Uniform Report: Marching uniforms are being dry cleaned. Wendy will talk with the directors regarding how many uniforms may need to be ordered, when measurements can be taken for 8th graders and the estimated enrollment for next season.

New Business: Band Extravaganza: Letters are being sent out this week, including account balance statements and information about trip deposits. Gregory's will cater the Band Extravaganza dinner, with fried chicken, green beans & mashed potatoes.

Marching Festival: Invitation cards have been sent out to schools in various states. Information has been placed on the Ray-Pec Band and Midwest Marching websites. Cost for cards was \$148.83, not including postage. Concession companies and vendors (PepWear, photographers, etc.) are being sought. So far, 6 out of 8 judges have been confirmed. Sponsorships & advertising will be worked on more after Band Extravaganza.

The Booster Club secretary has missed +2 meetings, so Wendy Erwin has agreed to take minutes and fill in for her if she cannot attend the

May and June meetings.

Penny Wilson reported that 23 girls attended the Color Guard meeting. Clinic and auditions will be held in the coming weeks.

Upon motion by Alan Worden and seconded by Kim Schwartzman, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Submitted by Wendy Erwin

March 5, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Booster Club, Inc. was held on March 5, 2012, in the band room of the south building of Ray-Pec High School. The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. Present in person at the meeting were: Tonya Bennett, Linda Pierson, Sherri Jungman, Mike McIntosh, Kim Roberts, Kim Schwartzman, Mike Schwartzman, Carla Daniel, Alan Worden, Sandy Worden, Tammy Eckerle, Penny Wilson, Wendy Erwin, Jennifer Scrivener, Brian Kincaid and Jackie Coop.

Alan Worden made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 2012 meeting. Penny Wilson seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Director's Report:

Symphonic Band students will visit and perform for the intermediate schools on March 16, 2012.

Concert Band, Percussion Ensemble and Symphonic Band will perform at State Large Group Contest on March 23, 2012, at Pleasant Hill High School.

District Solo & Ensemble Contest will be March 30, 2012, at Pleasant Hill High School. Ray-Pec has approximately 60 solos and 16 ensembles signed up to perform. Students who receive a "I" rating at District will advance to State contest on April 27, 2012, in Columbia, MO.

There will be a pre-contest concert for large groups on March 20, in conjunction with Choir. Pre-contest concerts for solos and ensembles will be on March 26, with times to be announced.

Jazz Band students participated in a jazz festival and did well.

Mr. Wilson received numerous positive comments on Symphonic Band's performance at the MMEA Conference at Tan-Tar-A.

Ray-Pec is planning on hosting our own marching festival, the "Panther Classic," on Oct. 6, 2012. It will be a field competition only (no indoor competition). An 8-judge panel will be hired (estimated cost \$5000-\$6000) and a minimum of 15 bands will be needed to meet the costs required. The Band Boosters would earn money through band entry fees, concessions, gate fees, etc.

Mr. Wilson requested volunteers to help with transportation quotes/plans for the San Diego trip.

Mr. Wilson requested an additional \$45000 from the School Board for next year's budget, to cover expenses for additional marching uniforms, equipment, etc., as the enrollment for next year is at 190+ students.

Communications Report:

Mr. Jarrett reported that the Band website is working fine. He will start reminding the 8th graders to register so they will start receiving Band e-mails.

He would like to make cards/mailers to send out to get the word out to schools about the marching festival. Mr. Jarrett suggested that \$400 should cover the cost of the mailers, postage and labels and a motion was made by Kim Roberts for the expenditure, seconded by Wendy Erwin, and the motion passed.

Vice-President's Report/Fundraising Report:

The first two Culver's nights have been very successful. The February event earned \$342.35, plus \$197.80 in tips, and the March event earned \$440.74, plus \$397.78 in tips. Culver's said the March fundraiser surpassed their highest per-hour sales since they opened, as well as any other fundraiser they have hosted to date.

The Father/Daughter Dance gross income was \$10,848.45. Approximate expenses still to be paid include the school and photographer, estimated at \$1036.73. Issues to be addressed with the school include custodians being late letting us in the building, lack of carpet runners and being short 1 custodian until 6:00 p.m.

Treasurer's Report:

The checking account balance is \$17,780.50. The savings account balance is \$19016.22.

Hospitality Report:

No report.

Band Dads Report:

Alan thanked all of the parents that went to the MMEA Conference and helped.

Band Dads are lined up to take the equipment trailer to Pleasant Hill for competitions on 3/23 and 3/30 and to State, in Columbia, on 4/27.

Uniform Report:

Marching uniforms are going to the dry cleaners this week. Some students reported seeing an adult they did not recognize in the uniform closets during school. We are requesting that the school put locks on the uniform closet doors.

New Business:

There will be a Band Extravaganza planning meeting on Thursday, 3/8/12, in the South HS building. Tonya will send an email with time/details.

A nominating committee has been appointed to submit a ballot for RPHS Band Booster Club board members for the 2012-2013 school year. Election of officers will be held at the Band Extravaganza on

May 10, 2012.

Upon motion by Mr. Jarrett and seconded by Sandy Worden, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Submitted by: Wendy Erwin

January 9, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on January 12, 2012 in the band room of the high school south building. Present in person at the meeting were Tonya Bennett, Stacy Lendt, Sherri Jungman, Tammy Eckerte, Alan Worden, Sandy Worden, Jenny Everson, Penny Wislon, Jackie Coop, Carla Daniel, Dillon Jarrett, John Wilson, Missy Wilson, Wendy Erwin, Sandy McIntosh, Mike McIntosh, Jennifer Scrivener, Kim Schwartzman, Mike Scwartzman

Carla Daniel moved to approve the December meeting minutes. Alan Worden seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Director's Report

There will be a few opportunities for the students to perform in pep band.

Mr. Wilson has had several clinicians come in to help prepare the band for MMEA.

The rehearsal and performance schedule for the MMEA has been finalized.

Meyer Music and Vision covered the cost to print the programs for MMEA.

The boosters need to come up with a plan to present the need for an improved performance facility. The current auditorium does not fit the needs of the current music department.

The next important event is solo and ensemble contest. Students have signed up for solos, ensembles or both. Students who receive a I at District Contest will proceed to State Contest in Columbia.

Communication report

No Report.

Vice-President report

We have put together information, including directions to give parents who plan to attend MMEA.

Students will enjoy lunch at Bandana's BBQ after there MMEA performance. Lunch will include 2 sides, drink and toast. The total cost for lunch is \$9 per student. The school will pat \$6 per student. Would like to have the band boosters pay for the difference.

Upon motion by Jenny Everson and seconded by Jenny Scrivener, the motion passed to have the Boosters pay \$250 to cover the remaining cost for lunch at Bandanas.

Treasurer report

The savings account balance is \$18614.57. The checking account balance is \$11694.68.

Hospitality report

Will be providing dinner and breakfast for students traveling to MMEA.

Cookies at the Holiday concert were a success.

Band Dads

No Report.

Uniforms

Symphonic band students may take uniforms home with them after performance on the 22nd. Students will need to return the uniforms on Monday during the Father/Daughter Dance meeting.

We are running low on bow ties and cummerbunds. Upon motion by Wendy Erwin and seconded by Jenny Scrivener, the motion passed to allow the uniform committee \$100 to purchase more ties and cummerbunds.

New Business

Need volunteers to be on the Band Extravaganza committee.

Also need volunteers to be on the nominating committee.

Alan Worden made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Wilson seconded. Motion passed.

November 14, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on November 14, 2011 in the band room of the high school south building. Present in person at the meeting were Tonya Bennett, Stacy Lendt, Sherri Jungman, Jackie Coop, Carla Daniel, Penny Wilson, Joy Stark, Kim Roberts, Kim Schwartzmen, Michael Schwartzmen, Alan Worden, David Kent, Dillon Jarrett, John Wilson, Jennifer Gibson, Jennifer Scrivener

Kim Schwartzmen moved to approve the September meeting minutes. Jackie Coop seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Director's Report

Ray-Pec had 31 students make the All District Honor Band. The All District Festival is January 6th-7th.

All State auditions are December 3rd at Hickman in Columbia.

The marching band and Prowlers will be performing at the City Lights Ceremony on Thursday, November 17th. We will meet at the Marriott located at 200 W. 12th Street, downtown Kansas City.

Marching season wrap up – Mr. Wilson is very proud of the students. Making finals twice this year is quite an accomplishment.

Jazz band rehearsals will be Wednesday mornings, before school.

The band plans to do a few pep band performances throughout the basketball season.

Communication report

All is well. No Report.

Vice-President report

With matching from corporate sponsors and Frontier's donation we raised \$1001.25 for Breast Cancer Awareness. Donations will be made later this month.

Kurzweils Meat Order pick up is this Thursday from 6 to 8pm.

Planning meeting for Father/Daughter Dance has been cancelled due to a family emergency. There was an excellent turn out at the first meeting. Had about 60 students attend.

Future Fundraising ideas:

- Donation Dot
- Green and Red Garbage Bags in December

Treasurer report

The savings account balance is \$19654.88. The checking account balance is \$17414.11

Profit from program sales: Program sales = \$2544, Advertising = \$4864; Total cost to print programs = \$3830.

Hospitality report

There are a few items that people loaned us that still need to be picked up from the shed.

There are 30 or so students who still need to pay the chuck wagon fee. There has been \$4320 paid in and \$4781 paid out.

Sean was able to get an ice chest with wheels donated to the band.

Band Dads

Mr. Kinkade will be pulling the band trailer Thursday night for the City Lights performance.

Trailer tags have been renewed for three more years.

Uniforms

Need to get dresses ordered for Symphonic band.

Also need to fit tuxes, possibly during a Tuesday or Thursday night rehearsal.

Mr. Wilson would like to see enough time taken to make sure each uniform is properly fitted. Need to avoid coats being too tight or pants being too long.

New Business

We need to make a \$1000 deposit to World Strides Bowl Game for the San Diego trip so the prices are locked in.

Upon motion by Kim Roberts and seconded by Penny Wilson, the motion passed to pay a \$1000 deposit to World Strides Bowl Game.

Need to decide and order dresses for Symphonic Band. There are 30 girls in symphonic band and the dresses range from \$50-\$70.

The trip to MMEA the plan is to stay at Windermere. The cost for 4 to room is \$49. Need to discuss if students will by room cost, who will provide breakfast, and how many chaperones are needed?

The suggestion was made to have senior parents on the board create "how to" lists to pass on to incoming booster meetings.

Jackie Coop has offered to become the chair of the Volunteer Committee.

Alan Worden made a motion to adjourn the meeting. David Kent seconded. Motion passed.

Minutes of the Board of Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc.

December 13, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Raymore-Peculiar Band Boosters Club, Inc. was held on December 13, 2011 in the conference room of the high school south building. Present in person at the meeting were Tonya Bennett, Missy Wilson, John Wilson, Alan Worden, Sandy Worden, David Kent, Jackie Coop, Jennifer Gibson, Kim Schwartzman, Mike Schwartzman, Wendy Erwin and Kim Roberts.

John Wilson moved to approve the November meeting minutes. Kim Schwartzman seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Directors Report

All State tryouts were held December 3rd. One student, Logan Jungman was selected for the Honorable Mention band. This is the first Ray-Pec student to make the state band since 2006.

The winter concert will be held Tuesday, December 20th at 7pm. Concert band, percussion ensemble and the Symphonic band will perform. Students will be asked to bring 2 dozen cookies for refreshments after the concert. Beverages will be supplied by the Band Boosters.

Jazz band will begin practices after the winter break. They will meet Tuesday mornings and Wednesday afternoons.

There have been two pep bands so far. There will be more in January and February.

Hotel rooms at Windermere for Tan-Tar-A will run \$49 per night (double). There are 69 students, and 8 adult sponsors going. The directors will already be at the conference so Jackie Coop and another adult, possibly Missy Wilson will be riding the busses down with the students. There is some question as to whether a school employee must be on the bus with students. Missy is not a district employee. Alan and

Sandy Worden will be driving the school box van with the instruments, equipment and concert attire. Busses will leave around 4:00 p.m. Thursday, January 26th. The Symphonic Band performs at 10:30 a.m. Friday, January 27th. The busses will stop on the way down for dinner. Students and adults should bring their own money for dinner. Breakfast will be donuts, juice and fruit the following morning provided by the Band Boosters. The school will pay \$6.00 per student for lunch on the way home. Adults will be responsible for their own lunch. Gas for the box van and half of the room cost (Holiday Inn) will be paid for Alan & Sandy. All together a sum of approximately \$1500 is needed to cover Tan-Tar-A costs. Kim Roberts made a motion to approve the Band Boosters paying the \$1500 expense. The motion was seconded by Alan Worden. The motion was approved.

All District Band will be held in Warrensburg on the campus of UCM. The school district will not pay for hotel rooms for the overnight stay. There are 29 students and 4 teachers attending January 6 & 7, 2012. Rooms at Holiday Inn Express are \$77 plus tax. Students will be 4 to a room and will be asked to either have their portion of the cost deducted from their student account or pay the band boosters.

Treasurers Report

The Savings account balance is \$18,923 as of 11/30/11. The Checking account balance is \$17,849 as of 11/30/11. There are expenses to be paid from checking in the amount of \$3000 for concert dresses, \$2500 expenses previously approved for Mr. Wilson leaving the checking account balance at \$11,923. This is before the District Band and Tan-Tar-A expenses approved at this meeting.

We still need to pay for the \$25 Kurzweil's gift certificate & ribs for the top seller of the meat packages. Prizes for the top sellers will be handed out at the winter concert. They still need to be delivered to the Boosters.

Pictures of the senior at Arrowhead on senior night need to be paid for.

Student account statements will be handed out at the winter concert.

Hospitality Report

Students will be asked to bring 2 dozen cookies to the winter concert for refreshments afterward. Hospitality will provide beverages (cranberry sierra mist or water).

The committee will look into what needs to be purchased for the Tan-Tar-A breakfast.

Vice-President Report

Nothing to report

Fundraising Report

We had 75% participation (sales or buy out) for the Kurzweil's meat package sales.

The Father/Daughter dance preparation meetings have been well attended so far. Students are working to earn money for the 2012 band trip to San Diego. The dance will be held Saturday, February 18, 2012.

Culver's Nights will provide fundraising opportunities in the upcoming months. February 1, March 1, April 3 and May 2 are the dates. The committee is considering having each grade (this year 8th – 11th) have a night raise funds.

The committee is looking at a March date for a Charming Charlie's shopping night. Students may sell tickets (\$5.00 each)?

Other ideas include, pancake breakfast with the Easter Bunny at Applebee's, selling spring flowers.

A suggestion was made to sell a copy of the band (along with the Joplin band) spelling out the word "Hope" at the Arrowhead game.

Band Dads Report

Thank you to Brian Kincaid for pulling the trailer to the City Lights

event in November. Thanks also to Dan Bragga and Mike McIntosh for helping load as well.

Alan & Sandy Worden will be driving the school district box truck to Tan-Tar-A.

Uniforms Report

Most of the fittings are completed for the new concert dresses. All dresses will be hemmed and ready for the winter concert.

The committee ordered three additional tux pants for the concert.

For the winter concert, girls will not be allowed to wear a necklace and will only be allowed to wear small earnings. They will not be allowed to wear flip flops of any kind.

The committee suggested that a each year students and their parents be asked to sign a contract when issued their marching uniform or concert uniform. Students and parents should be held responsible for damage that is caused to the uniform. The committee has seen damage and or experienced loss of items that go with the uniform and they feel this would end up being expensive for the Band Boosters to replace.

New Business

None

Missy Wilson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kim Schwartzman seconded. The motion was approved.